LAKE COUNTY AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

2617 South Main Street Lakeport, CA 95453 Phone (707) 263-7000 Fax (707) 263-0421



Douglas G. Gearhart Air Pollution Control Officerdougg@lcaqmd.net

DATE: August 7, 2024

-MEMORANDUM-

To: Board of Directors

Bruno Sabatier, Chair Jose "Moke" Simon Eddie "EJ" Crandell Michael Green

Jessica Pyska

FROM: Doug Gearhart, APCO & Elizabeth Knight, Clerk to the Hearing Board

SUBJECT: Sitting as the Lake County Air Quality Management District Board

of Directors - Agenda Item - Request Re-Appointment of Mark Burkdoll and Lowell Grant to the LCAQMD Hearing Board pursuant to California

Health and Safety Code.

California Health & Safety Code Section 40801 requires one Legal Professional, one Professional Engineer, one Medical Professional, and two Public Members be represented on the Lake County Air Quality Management District (LCAQMD) Hearing Board.

Mark Burkdoll has served for the past 12 years as a Public Member on the LCAQMD Hearing Board. Mr. Burkdoll has a desire to make a contribution to the community and assist in protecting our air quality and has agreed to continue to serve on the LCAQMD Hearing Board and we are appreciative.

Lowell Grant has served for the past 3 years as the Engineer Member on the LCAQMD Hearing Board. Mr. Grant has a good knowledge and understanding of the issues that come before the Hearing Board. Mr. Grant has shown a strong interest in the community and environmental matters and has agreed to continue to serve on the LCAQMD Hearing Board and we are appreciative.

The Hearing Board has rarely met in recent years but prior years has met up to 8 times a year. The hearing process is both legalistic and technical in nature. Continuing Hearing Board members, as has been the case for the present Hearing Board, has helped greatly in making the process work smoothly and in the publics interest.

Due to infrequent meetings, the advantages of having experienced Hearing Board members, and the fact that Mr. Burkdoll and Mr. Grant have indicated their willingness to continue, we ask that you re-appoint them.

Staff believes the LCAQMD is fortunate to have Members with such strong credentials, history, and unique understanding of our community and environmental matters and are willing to continue to serve on the Hearing Board.

RECOMMENDATION: That the LCAQMD Board of Directors re-appoint Mark Burkdoll as one of the Public Members and Lowell Grant as the Professional Engineer Member to the LCAQMD Hearing Board for three year terms.